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UNITED TRIBES TECHNICAL COLLEGE
3315 UNIVERSITY DRIVE
BISMARCK, NORTH DAKOTA 58504 @ PHONE 701-255-3285

staff/student VoL, 12. N0, 7.

NEWSLETTER

THIS IS UTTC'S FALL FESTIVAL WEEK!

On this coming Friday, October 20th, United Tribes Technical College will be
celebrating its annual "FALL FESTIVAL".
The following activities have been scheduled for Friday:

Friday, October 20, 1989 - 10:00 AM-12:00 NOON: Games and Contests (Tug-
of-War, etc.)

12:00 NOON -- Break for Lunch

1:00 PM -- PARADE (A1l floats must'be in line by
1:00 PM or points will be deducted)

2:00 PM -- HOMECOMING GAME
Oglala Lakota College vs United Tribes
Technical College :

HALFTIME -- CROWNING OF ROYALTY by President of
the Student Body

9:00 PM-1:00 AM -- HOMECOMING DANCE at the Farwest
Room of the Bismarck Holiday Inn

ALL vocations should start gathering materials for their floats (flat beds, trailers,
trucks, convertibles, etc.) for the parade this week. Persons to contact for these materials
are Bud Anderson (Maintenance), Red Koch (Transportation), and Ed Knife (Mail Room).

PLEASE DON'T WAIT UNTIL THE LAST DAY TO PUT YOUR FLOATS TOGETHER!

Floats will be judged on: 1. WORKMANSHIP 2. ORIGINALITY 3. COLOR SCHEME.
Prize money will be awarded to the top three floats!

For more information about the Fall Festival activities, call: Ken or John or
Don at EXT. 261.
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This week of the UTTC Fall Festival has been designated "SCHOOL SPIRIT WEEK".
UTTC President Dave Gipp invites all staff, faculty, and students to participate in
SCHOOL SPIRIT WEEK BY observing the following days:

MONDAY: "HAT" DAY

TUESDAY: "BUTTON" DAY

WEDNESDAY: "BACKWARDS" DAY (clothing on backwards)
T'IRSDAY: "“DRESS UP"DAY (pictures will be taken!)
v .DAY: "T-SHIRT" DAY

Cafeteria Noon Menu:
daes:  OCTOBER 16 1o OCTOBER 20

Mon.- Sloppy Joes
fues.- French Dip

Wed.- Pork Cutlets
thurs.- Chicken Patty-on-a-Bun
frl.-  Shellaroni Casserole

Please join in and have fun with all of us
observing SCHOOL SPIRIT WEEK!
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NOTES FROM THEODORE JAMERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Theodore Jamerson Elementary School (TJES) will be having their individual schonl
pictures taken on THURSDAY, OCTOBER 19, 1989 starting with the Pre-school at 8:15 AM.
Pictures will be taken in the School Library. Everyone should LOOK GOOD, BE GOOD, and
BRING A SMILE! TN

In helping United Tribes Technical College to celebrate jits Fall Festival/
Homecoming Week, Theodore Jamerson will "get into the spirit" too by holding the following
days this week:

MONDAY -- "HAT" DAY

TUESDAY -- "BUTTON" DAY
WEDNESDAY -- "BACKWARDS" DAY
THURSDAY -- "DRESS UP" DAY
FRIDAY --"T-SHIRT" DAY
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A11 Theodore Jamerson (TJ) Parents can take advantage of our check-out program for
reading-math games and materials. The Parental Corner is open on Tuesday and Thursday from
4 PM-6 PM in the Chapter I Building. Five computers have been checked out by parents for
a three-week period. It is our hope that EVERY family at TJ will get a chance to check
out a computer at some time during the year.

If you have any questions about the check-out program, please call EXT. 306.

“RIF" DAY ("Reading Is Fundamental") has been scheduled for the students K-8 at
Theodore Jamerson for Monday, October 30, 1989. EVERY STUDENT at TJ will select one FREE
book to take home and "keep forever 'n ever". This program is funded through federal funds
and funds raised locally here on the UTTC campus... so when your children "hit you up" on
bake sales, please be generous!

The RIF distributions will take place four times this academic year. We are alsu
awaiting a special grant award from New York Life Insurance Company for $250.00 to purchase
even more new books for the students. The RIF office in Washington D.C. has selected our
school for this grant for the past four years.

TRIVIAT TRIVIA! TRIVIAT TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIAT TRIVIAT  TRIVIAT —TRIVIA!I

The "winnahs" of last week's NEWSLETTER TRIVIA were Shelly Cameron and Vern Sears, who
played the game as "a team". The Camerson/Sears Team won a 6-pack of Coke.

This week's TRIVIA GAME asks a sports question in three parts; you must have all three
parts of the question correct in order to win a 6-pack of Coke: 1. Yes, we all know that
Hershell Walker, the running back from the Dallas Cowboys was traded to the Vikings this
past week. But do you know how many yards he ran in the October 15th game? 2. What team
was the opponent for that Sunday, Oct. 15th game? 3. What was the final score of the
game in which Walker outran any other back the Vikings have ever had before?

Call EXT. 227 and ask for LOIS LANE. This question is SO EASY that even the "regular
readers of the NEWSLETTER" can compete with the TRIVIA KILLERS out therel!!

DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW??727227?"

“DID YOU KNOW?" that last week's "Did You Know?" Column contained an error? The subject of
that colum was MICKIE COTTONWOOD, who told me that she HAD NOT BEEN BABYSITTING on the day
she saved the 1ife of a child in the household where she was staying; she was, in fact,

just staying with the mother of the little girl while the father of the child was in Honu..as.
The child was, at that time, 5 months old. The mother had put the baby down for a nap and

Mickie was washing and folding clothes. The child woke up, scooted off the bed, and had put
a platic_bag from the Pampers box over her head. Mickie came into the room with folded clothes
JUgT IN TIME! Thanks, Mickie, for giving the details of the incident!



NOTES FROM RECREATION!!!

******************************************

The THURSDAY NIGHT WOMEN'S BASKETBALL LEAGUE is still in need of ladies to form
teams! If you're interested in playing basketball, ladies, please call EXT. 261.

And any girls or ladies interested in playing VOLLEYBALL, please call EXT. 261
and ask for John or Don.

TAE-KWON-DO -- Lessons are being offered every TUESDAY at 7:00 PM and SUNDAY at
2:00 PM for this martial art; lessons will be in the Small Gym. The Wednesday
.~ class has been changed to Tuesday at 7:00 PM.

| AEROBIC CLASSES will be held every MONDAY and WEDNESDAY evening from 4:30 PM -
5:30 PM.

OPEN BOWLING for any students interested will be held every other SUNDAY at
1:00 PM. Bowling will be held at Midway Lanes, Mandan. (Bowling used to be every
Sunday at 7:00 PM but this has changed to every other Sunday at 1:00 PM.)

The MEN'S AND WOMEN'S 200 MILE RUNNING CLUB has begun; any persons (staff and
students!) who are interested should sign up in the Recreation office. We need
more runners - participate!

REMEMBER!!!!! Vocations that will be entering floats on Friday, Oct. 20th (Fall
Festival Parade) please remember that your float or car or pickup MUST BE IN LINE
AND READY TO DO at 1:00 PM SHARP! or your unit will have points deducted.

FOOTBALL NEWS!

The United Tribes Thunderbirds travelled to Fort Yates to play in Standing
Rock's Homecoming and were defeated 14-6. It was a very hard-fought battle, with
Standing Rock coming out on top.

The Thunderbirds will play OLC at home in UTTC's Homecoming (Fall Festival) at
2:00 PM Friday, October 20, 1989.
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"UTTC THUNDERBIRDS" crew-neck sweat shirts are on sale for $16.50 at the UTTC
Cultural Center/Store.
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/ VERY IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS!!!

_ \'

ALL STUDENTS, STAFF, AND PARENTS ARE WELCOME to come to the PARENT GROUP - TUESDAY /
M ANIGHT at 6:00 PM at the Elementary School Library!
’r Tuesday night's discussion will be "The Gentle Art of Saying 'No'" film. We
. <will explore assertiveness techniques used to help students feel comfortable in reJect-
.ing ideas and actions contrary to their own personal values. .
) Discussion will be on the "10 Steps to Help Pre-teens to Say 'No'". These steps {’
;ﬂ4are as follows: STEP 1. Talk to your child about alcohol; STEP 2. Learn to Tisten '\
B 0 your child; STEP 3. Help your child to feel good about himself/herself; STEP 4.

Help your child to develop strong values; STEP 5. Be a good role-model for example; .
STEP 6. Help your pre-teen deal with peer pressure; STEP 7. Make family policies A
hat help your child say "NO"; STEP 8. Encourage healthy, creative activities;

NSTEP 9. Team up with other parents; STEP 10. Know what to do if you suspect a i
',]problem. .Q;‘
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_E “"CONGRATULATIONS!" to John Thunderhawk of UTTC's Recreation Department upon his being &
i “elected to the School Board of the Standing Rock Community College in Ft. Yates,

fNorth Dakota. John was elected during the week of October 2-6, 1989.
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i;-Co Ed Volleyball will be starting on WEDNESDAY NIGHTS at 7:00 PM again for this fall! ffd
'?JALL DEPARTMENTS.... Please get your teams together and show up at the Big Gym! Teams ;55
‘should consist of three guys and three gals. WE WANT TO BEGIN ON OCTOBER 18th! "
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S
/TO ALL ADMINISTRATORS, FACULTY, STAFF, AND STUDENTS OF UTTC: Please remember this

"f

this week is School Spirit Week and Fall Festival Week! Let your hair down and get

{nto the swing of things! Plan a float! Dress up in your hats 'n buttons 'n t-shirts
. on the days specified! Let's see who can outdo WHOM! Thursday is being observed by 2ﬁ:
.‘fKﬂH the college and Theodore Jamerson Elementary School as "Dress Up Day"; the r]:,
7<“elementary students will be having their pictures taken on that day..... and GUESS NHAT7

So will the college students! We would like to have staff and students "dressed up"
“5n the morning of Thursday, October 19th, so that Mary Lemcke can take pictures OF EACHr
!fﬁOCATION THAT MORNING! Please! teachers and vocational students! We would like pic- Lﬁs

“tures of everyone, and Thursday is a good day for it! 'fj
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FROM: The desk of ARLENE BENSON, Supervisor for the Chemical Health Center
TO: A1l the administrators, faculty, staff, and students of UTTC

I wish to express my gratitude to all of you who attended our Open House at
- the Chemical Health Center on Wednesday, October 11, 1989.

I would express my special thanks to the following people:

FIRST: To my staff, J. Eckerdt, D. Bearstail, and B. Laundreaux for all their
efforts, such as putting in extra hours, cleaning, donating food items,
making posters, and just being here to make the Open House a success:
"THANK YOu!™

SECOND: To the Maintenance Department for their help in the removal and moving
of heavy furniture and other items: "THANK YOU!"

THIRD: To the President of UTTC, Mr. Dave Gipp; to the Vice-Presidents, Dr. Delong,
and Bennett Yellow Bird; and to ALL the other departmental staff who
came to the Chemical Health Center to the Open House: "THANK YOU!"

FOURTH: Special thanks to all the students who came over who were all so
pleasant and friendly! NOW YOU KNOW WHERE THE CHEMICAL HEALTH CENTER IS
LOCATED! So do not hesitate to stop over again!

Our Open House was our way to get to meet everyone and to get acquainted with all
of you on campus.

The day was perfect for an Open House....we had good weather, good people
(We had 87 guests in all!) and good refreshments! (even if I did have to take the
box of fry bread away from a certain V.P.!..... Just joking!) )

THANK YOU AGAIN TO ALL OF YOU!

FROM: Joyce Eckerdt, Chemical Health Center
TO: A1l the readers of the UTTC NEWSLETTER

I would like to express how happy and pleased I was to see the students and
staff attend the Chemical Health Center Open House! Many students and staff
visited us for the first time and discovered where we are and what we do.

We are at the CHC to assist you when needed. Please visit us again soon!

Thank you for your open and free-spirited visits! You made our day.
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A SPECIAL LETTER OF THANKS FROM SANDY POITRA,
MISS INDIAN AMERICA PAGEANT COORDINATOR

I would Tike to extend my greatest appreciation and gratitude to the following
people:
To ANN BARTOLE, who I feel had the hardest job of all---getting the Miss Indian America
contestants to the scheduled festivities throughout the Pageant Week....giving pep
talks when needed....running after the ladies' lunches and dinners, and carrying
their baggage for them....ALL OF THIS WITHOUT COMPLAINTS! I commend you, Ann,
— and thank you for all your help and support when things got heavy!

To CAROL MELBY, who was always there asking if there was anything else she could do.....
cont'don next page



(Letter of Thanks from Sandy Poitra, continued)
who was (and always IS) very supportive of the Miss Indian America Pageant.....
Thank you, Carol!

To SHARON SNYDER..... thank you for all your help and support....it was greatly
appreciated!

To CHARLENE LASHKEWITCH....Thank you for your support and participation....it was very
much appreciated!

To KATHY ALLER..... Thank you for your support and participation!
To GLENDA REEMTS..... Thank you for your support and participation in the Pageant!
To BEV HUBER..... Thank you for your help and participation!
To RAY DWELLE....Thank you for helping with the Parade!
To ED JOHNSON...... Thank you for the use of your vehicle!
I sincerely hope that I have not forgotten anyone....if I have, please forgive me for
not remembering! It was a VERY BUSY TIME!!!
I hope that I will be able to count on you all again for next year's Pageant!

I would Tike to hear comments and suggestions from all of you if you have some
about the Pageant.

THE ADMINISTRATION, FACULTY, STAFF, AND STUDENTS OF UNITED TRIBES
TECHNICAL COLLEGE WISH TO EXTEND TO CHARLENE PETERSON OUR HEARTFELT
AND SINCERE SYMPATHY UPON THE DEATH OF HER MOTHER, LOOLU M.VARES.
YOU AND YOUR MOTHER HAVE BEEN IN OUR THOUGHTS AND IN OUR PRAYERS,

CHARLENE!

DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?  DID YOU KNOW?

“DID YOU KNOW?" that the Medical Records Instructor, MIKE HAHN, has a rather unique and
enviable skill for fishing? Oh, no..... Mike isn't the "usual" hobby fisherman..... he
actually is a licensed/certified guide of WALLEYE GUIDES UNLIMITED, a professional guiding
service that takes serious fishermen out for several days or several hours to catch walleye
and other sport fish. Mike takes bookings from May through October every year. (Have you
ever seen Mike's trophies? Those aren't bullheads on his walls!!!)

And "DID YOU ALSO KNOW?" that Mike served his country during the peak years of the War
in Vietnam?

And did you know that Mike is a newly-wed? Congratulations, Mike!



